FORM NO. 8

BURTON TOWNSHIP BOARD OF ZONING APPEALS NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING TO NEWSPAPER APPLICATION FOR CONDITIONAL USE PERMIT

Notice is hereby given that the Burton Township Board of Zoning Appeals will conduct a public hearing to consider the application identified as number **1492-20**, for a conditional zoning certificate on **Thursday**, **October 22**, **2020** at **7:00 o'clock p.m**. The meeting will be held via Zoom Meeting at www.zoom.us or through the Zoom app. The meeting ID # 847 249 0090

This application, submitted by Peninsula Architects & Western Reserve Land Conservancy, requests that: a conditional use be granted for a public park in accordance with Article IV, Section 402.4(G) of the Burton Township Zoning Resolution. This request is made in an R-3 residential district located on parcel #04-707255. Primarily located in Burton Township, Ohio, the proposed public park will span both Newbury & Burton Townships.

All witnesses shall attend via Zoom or contact the Zoning Secretary at Katie.BurtonTownship@gmail.com, 440-834-1500 for consideration of in-person attendance pending space, health, and safety limitations. Requests for in-person attendance must be received at least 72 hours before the hearing to be considered. Persons who do not have internet services may contact the Zoning Secretary for additional accommodations.

All documentation to be offered or discussed during the hearing must be received at least 72 hours before the hearing. Anyone wishing to submit documentation may do so by either:

-Emailing: Katie.BurtonTownship@gmail.com

-U.S. Mail to: P.O. Box 355, Burton, OH 44021.

In person attendees are recommended to wear facial coverings in accordance with the Ohio Governor's Mask Mandate due to Coronavirus/COVID-19.

Following the public hearing, any other business as it relates to the responsibility of the Board, will be discussed and action taken as needed. You can keep up to date with the status of this public hearing on our website www.BurtonTownship.org

Signature of Secretary of Burton Township Board of Zoning Appeals

Katie O'Neill Print Name

Publish: October 8, 2020